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Termites cause third blackout

By GIFF JOHNSON

An emergency outage in the Uliga and Rita on Thursday this week is the third power outage in the past seven days for maintenance.

MEC’s acting general manager Steve Wakefield told the Journal that this week Thursday’s outage was needed because of problems that developed during Tuesday’s scheduled outage in the same area.

Wakefield told the Journal — and MEC chairman Minister Matt Zackhras told the Chamber of Commerce meeting Tuesday — that speculation that the outages are for the purpose of conserving fuel for the power plant is not correct.

On Tuesday this week, MEC crews were rewiring the Marshall Islands High School/Majuro Middle School area to move overhead wires from new buildings that are going up, and when they hooked the electric wires back on a pole by Majuro Middle School, the “pole started to lean and split because it was infested with termites,” he said. “It could fall over.”

Termite damage to a primary pole next to Payless has put it in danger of falling over also. MEC will replace both the pole next to MMS and Payless on Thursday.

MEC is working to put all electrical wires underground at the MIHS/MMS campus to “avoid potential danger from overhead lines,” Wakefield said.

Wakefield said that there have been a lot of outages in the past six months because of the need to replace poles being eaten by termites. All new primary poles being put in are using an anti-termite “sock” in an effort to reduce the termite damage, he said.

